RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

May 8, 2008

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the library on May 8, 2008. Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 2:40.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jennifer Wiseman, Mary Gilmore, Chris Kirkwood, Erin Jarvis and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

The committee recognized the following visitor:  Carlena Sheeran, Director of Preschool 

Curriculum/Technology report was presented by Jennifer Wiseman.  The AR Party is scheduled for May 16.  Inflatable games have been rented.  They will be paid for with the balance of the AR budget, which is $400 and with a donation of $100 from the PTA.  The children have been receiving books as AR rewards.

Climate Committee report was presented by Ms. Yates.  The staff appreciation potluck was held in March.  The committee is working on end of the year awards.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the March 13 meeting.  Ms. Wiseman made a motion to approve the minutes. Ms. Jarvis seconded the motion. Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

The March and April Financial Reports were reviewed by the committee.

ACCIDENT REPORTS

There were 15 accidents the last two months.  One accident occurred on the steps; 10 outside, 2 in the classroom; 1 in PE and 1 in the Restroom.

ESS REPORT

The end of year ESS Report was presented by Mr. Coffey, as attached.

08-09 BUDGET

The attached proposed budget was reviewed by the committee.  We may need to re-think the Success Maker program.  We might not be able to afford to offer it in both computer labs.  After reviewing the budget, Ms. Wiseman made a motion to approve the budget.  Ms. Jarvis seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

SBDM ELECTION RESULTS

Election for parent representatives was held on May 6.  Parent reps for 2008-2009 are Jennifer Wiseman and Tanya Parris.  Teacher election will be next Tuesday, May 13.  The committee reviewed the by-laws and decided that it would be alright to offer an absentee ballot. It will be suggested that if a voter’s employment contract has not been renewed, they should opt out of voting.  

OTHER BUSINESS

No other business.

ADJOURNMENT 

Ms. Wiseman made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Kirkwood seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 3:30.

________________________________                 ______________________________

Billy Coffey, Chairperson        Date                     Cathy Yates, Secretary       Date
